
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Date: 21.09.23 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
OFSTED REPORT 
 
Following the inspection of Grange Infants School by Ofsted on 28th and 29th  
June 2023, we are very pleased to inform you that our report is now ready to be 
shared with you all. It will be released by Ofsted in the coming days on their 
website. 
 
We are absolutely delighted to be able to inform our parents and stakeholders, 
that Grange Infants’ School has been judged as a ‘GOOD’ school across all areas. 
 
This is a significant improvement from the schools previous Ofsted inspection in 
2018, prior to converting to the the White Horse Federation. The inspection was 
a 2 day inspection and thoroughly analysed all aspects of the curriculum and 
school life.  
 
We are incredibly pleased that the Ofsted inspection team highlighted the fact 
that: ‘Grange Infants is a welcoming and friendly school and that leaders and staff 
ensure that pupils follow the school’s motto, ‘Don’t just fly, Soar!’  
This is something that we always want our children to achieve and that their 
ambition to achieve should be boundless. We are also incredibly proud that the 
inspection team also highlighted the fact that Grange Infants ‘have created an 
ambitious curriculum’ for our pupils. Our pupils were absolutely a credit to the 
school during the two days and we couldn’t have been prouder of them all! 
 
Our ‘GOOD’ inspection grading is a real testament to everyone working hard 
together, dedication to getting it right for the children and our shared vision for 
the school. We also want to thank all our wonderful parents for their support and 
continued commitment to the school and their children’s education.   
 
Thank you for your continue support 
 
Mrs Elly Rushen-Gough  
Headteacher 
Grange Infants School 


